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PEOPLE, ETC.

Dear Abby: I am very 
lucky to have wonder-
ful in-laws. I have been 
married to their son for 
five years and together 
for 10. We have one child. 
My in-laws are divorced 
but friendly, and my hus-
band has one brother.

My question revolves 
around my brother-in-
law’s new fiancee, “Tami.” 
They dated only a short 
time prior to getting 
engaged. My in-laws were 
very slow to warm up to me 
and hard to get to know. 
It took almost four years 
for me to become close to 
them and feel comfortable.

At this point, I am deeply 
involved with the family. 

My mother-in-law and I 
talk almost every day, and 
my father-in-law shows 
a lot of affection toward 
me. I have received all the 
family heirlooms and am 
the “daughter my mother-
in-law never had.”

It is apparent that Tami 
feels less welcomed, and it 
makes me sad. The dif-
ference in the way family 
members interact with 
us is striking, and I can’t 
imagine that it makes 
her feel good. The family 
doesn’t intend this. Know-
ing them takes time. It’s 
just the way they are.

I have tried hard to 
involve Tami, but she isn’t 
local. The family is very 
spread out, but my in-laws 
visit us frequently due to 
the grandchild. My ques-
tion is, how can I help 
her feel welcomed and 
comfortable in a slow-to-
warm-up family? Should I 
offer some of the heirlooms 
prior to their wedding? Is 

there anything else I can 
do, aside from maintain a 
good relationship on my 
end? – Sharing Good 
Will In The Midwest

Dear Sharing: It is 
entirely possible that 
Tami has taken the cold 
shoulder she has received 
personally. She is lucky to 
have you as an ally. If you 
haven’t already, it would 
be a kindness to have a 
private chat with her and 
share what you have writ-
ten to me about your in-
laws’ family dynamics.

Although you are well-
intentioned, at this point, 
you would be jumping 
the gun to give her any 
of the heirlooms. Once 
she and your brother-
in-law are married, and 
she has been accepted 
into the family, ask your 
mother-in-law if she 
would mind your doing so.

Dear Abby: My mother 
passed away six years ago. 

I have two older brothers 
and a father in my imme-
diate family. There was 
a rift between my broth-
ers and me several years 
ago. I made clear to them 
in a letter how badly they 
had hurt me. Instead of 
apologizing, they choose 
to no longer have a rela-
tionship with me.

Dad refuses to get 
involved. He says his kids 
are adults, and we should 
work it out. Recently, he 
admitted he was verbally 
abusive to my mom while I 
was growing up. I remem-
ber it well from my child-
hood. I believe my brothers 
mimicked his behavior 
with me while I was grow-
ing up and as adults.

I resent my dad for not 
helping to resolve this 
issue. He was an angry and 
insecure person while I was 
growing up and took things 
out on Mom. What’s the 
best way for me to address 
this with him instead of 

harboring resentment 
and avoiding a relation-
ship with him? – Without 
Family In New Jersey

Dear Without Fam-
ily: What exactly do you 
expect your father to 
do at this point? Order 
your brothers to apolo-
gize? He is neither will-
ing nor capable of doing 
it, as he has made clear.

Accept that this is the 
way things are and keep a 
cordial relationship with 
your father if you can. 
It would also be healthy 
for you to concentrate on 
maintaining relationships 
with people who treat you 
well and who make you feel 
accepted and valued. And 
recognize that those people 
are your “family” rather 
than the dysfunctional one 
into which you were born.

Write Dear Abby at 
www.dearabby.com or 
P.O. Box 69440, Los 
Angeles, CA 90069.

Jeanne PhillipsJeanne Phillips

D E A R  A B B Y

Daughter-in-law feels sad for family’s newest fi ancee

 T he title of the exhibit, 
“Beauty Unbound,” 
hints at what fine art 

photography is all about. 
East Springfield resident 

Patti Larson, president 
of the Photographic Arts 
Society of Northwestern 
Pennsylvania, is singing 
the praises of this photo art 
exhibit in Westfield, New 
York, showcasing work 
by 23 Erie-area members. 
The exhibit runs through 
March 20 at the Octagon 
Gallery, a hidden gem of 
a gallery located at 40 S. 
Portage St. in Westfield.

According to the soci-
ety’s website at www.
pasnwpa.org, Octagon 
Gallery curator Nancy 
Nixon Ensign installs 12 
shows every year in the 
unique, eight-sided space. 
It has a state-of-the-art 
floating track lighting 
system and plenty of space 
for all types of artwork.

A peek at one of the 
entries, visible online, will 
excite the minds of shutter-
bugs as they view examples 
of fine art photography.

This is worth a drive to 
Westfield, Larson said. 
She added that, according 
to the society’s website, 
many PASNWPA mem-
bers have taken their craft 
a step further by creat-
ing expressive and even 
abstract works of art.

Talented photographers 
have taken photography to 
the next level by captur-
ing landscapes, wildlife, 
nature and even cityscapes 
and people with creativ-
ity and an eye for detail.

Participating photogra-
phers include the society’s 
current board of direc-
tors and officers for 2020: 
Melinda Isachsen, vice 
president; Candy Felege, 
treasurer; John Mister-
ovich, secretary; and 
directors Anna Marie 
Senita and Greg Zbach. 
Also represented are 
Ellen Anon, Jack Anon, 
Alex Cohen, Chris-
tine French, Ricardo 

F. Gilson, William Jos-
lin, Kathy Silverthorn 
Maloney, Robert Raydo, 
Patty Raydo, Rebecca 
Samler, Monica Schwe-
gman, Kathy Ludwin 
Welte and others.

According to the society’s 
website, to promote fine art 
photography as art, PAS-
NWPA has hosted annual 
educational photography 
seminars for the past sev-
eral years with such award-
winning and internationally 
known photographers as 
Sam Abel, George Lepp, 
Charles Glatzer  and Mike 
Moats and Erie-based 
photographer Ellen Anon.

The organization desig-
nates a portion of proceeds 
from sales of members’ 
work to local art-related 
organizations such as Erie’s 
Inner-City Neighborhood 
Art House, North East Arts 
Council children’s events, 
and the Shriners Hospital 
for Children-Erie, where 
one exhibit was held.

PASNWPA has had 
exhibits at Glass Grow-
ers Gallery, Erie Art Gal-
lery, Meadville Fine 
Arts, Heeschen Gal-
lery, Erie Arts & Culture 
and Sensory Winery.

For the first time, in 
2019, the society awarded a 
$1,000 educational schol-
arship to a local student 

pursuing a degree in pho-
tography. To learn more, 
visit www.pasnwpa.org. 

Music in the air

Lisa Herring, director 
of marketing and devel-
opment for the Erie Phil-
harmonic, said it will be 
holding events for ticket 
buyers and season ticket 
holders in the next few 
months to see the Erie 
Insurance Arena seat-
ing map and ask ques-
tions about their tickets. 

Philharmonic con-
certs will be among the 
events moving to the 
arena when the Warner 
Theatre closes later this 
year for renovations.

For updates, call 455-
1375, ext. 17, or visit 
www.eriephil.org.

Dance training

Debbie DeAngelo 
and Nick Iacobucci, 
instructors for the Star-
dust Dance Club of Erie, 
are honing their skills for 
upcoming classes to be 
offered on Tuesdays from 
March 3 through April 
28. Beginner cha-cha 
classes will be taught at 
7 p.m. at the Saga Club, 
3828 Washington Blvd. If 
interested, send email to 

stardustdanceerie@gmail.
com or call 833-8286. 
Lessons are $8 per person 
per class; $6 for mem-
bers. Students pay $5.

Save the dates

Published author and 
Fairview resident Sabina 
Freeman has been a guest 
speaker for the Jefferson 
Educational Society for 
the past several years, and 
is now offering talks at 
its satellite locations. She 
will be speaking on “Erie 
County Women in War 
Time” on March 4 at 6 p.m. 
at Mercyhurst North East 
Ridge Library, 16 W. Divi-
sion St., North East, and on 
March 24 at 6 p.m. at Edin-
boro University of Penn-
sylvania in the William P. 
Alexander Music Center, 
110 Kiltie Road, Edinboro. 

The presentations are 
free and open to the pub-
lic, although registration 
is requested. For more 
details, call 459-8000 or 
visit www.jeserie.org. 

Films at JES

The Jefferson Educa-
tional Society has three 
programs left in its Films 
on Fridays series focused 
on women with facilita-
tor Corrine Egan at the 

podium for the group dis-
cussion to follow. You’ll 
want to be there on Feb. 
28 for “Chisholm ’72,” a 
documentary on Shirley 
Chisholm, the first African 
American woman in Con-
gress. This provocative film 
is sure to inspire and amaze 
you, regardless of your 
political views. Her passion 
for progress took her into 
New York politics, then to 
Congress. The film follows 
the career of Chisholm, who 
was the first African Ameri-
can person and the first 
female to run for president 
of the United States, in 1972.

The remaining films are 
“Suffragette” on March 
6 and “Eleanor Roos-
evelt” on March 13.

The series is open to the 
general public and takes 
place from 11:30 a.m. to 2 
p.m. at the society, 3207 
State St. Tickets are $10 
and include lunch. For more 
details, call 459-8000.

POSTSCRIPT: No written law 
has ever been more binding 
than unwritten custom sup-
ported by popular opinion. 
— Carrie Chapman Catt (1859-
1947), American suffrage 
leader.

Meg Loncharic 
can be reached at 
newsmeg@aol.com.

Photo exhibit charms at Westfi eld gallery

Meg LoncharicMeg Loncharic

Photographic Arts Society of Northwestern Pennsylvania members, from left, Monica Schwegman, Melinda Isachsen, Candy Felege, Anna 
Maria Senita and Patti Larson, attend a recent exhibit at V Gallery in Millcreek Township. Members are part of a new exhibit at Octagon 
Gallery in Westfi eld, N.Y. [CONTRIBUTED PHOTO]
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